
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 11TH, 2018 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, January 11th, 2018.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember resident Mark Zeyher who had recently passed away and who had volunteered on many boards for years.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – absent



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – absent




Paul Coughlin – present
Also present was Attorney for the Town Karen Hagstrom.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one addressed the Board.
LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Paul Coughlin had nothing to report from either the CAC or the Fire Commissioners.

Councilwoman Eurich stated that the ZBA meeting had been cancelled.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: The new Town Hall septic lines are almost done, replacing the 100 year old ones.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin to accept the agenda with the following additions: 3a) appoint Deputy Highway Supt; 3b) appoint alternate DCO; and 3c) schedule approval of books.  With these additions noted, a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. SCHOOL CHOICE WEEK PROCLAMATION: The following resolution for a proclamation was read by the supervisor:         RESOLUTION #1A OF 2018
              A RESOLUTION PROCLAIMING AND COMMEMORATING STANFORD’S 
                                                    “SCHOOL CHOICE WEEK”
Motion made by: Joseph Norton

Seconded by: Paul Coughlin
         WHEREAS, all children in the Town of Stanford should have access to the highest-quality education possible, and
         WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford recognizes the important rule that an effective education plays in preparing all students in the Town of Stanford to be successful adults, and
         WHEREAS, quality education is critically important to the economic vitality of the Town of Stanford, and
         WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford is home to a multitude of excellent education options from which parents can choose for their children, and
         WHEREAS, educational variety not only helps to diversify our economy, but also enhance the vibrancy of our community, and
         WHEREAS, our area has many high-quality teaching professionals who are committed to educating our children, and
         WHEREAS, School Choice Week is celebrated across the country by millions of students, parents, educators, schools and organizations to raise awareness of the need for effective educational options;
         NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford, does hereby recognize January 21-27, 2018 as Town of Stanford SCHOOL CHOICE WEEK, and call this observance to the attention of all of our citizens. 
            Roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

Resolution #1A of 2018 adopted by the affirmative votes of the three Town Board members present and certified this 11th day of January 2018.
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2. SPEED LIMIT REDUCTION REQUESTS:  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to request that the State and the County be contacted to reduce the speed limits on both Route 82 and Bulls Head Road.  Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

2b. SISTERS HILL ROAD: Councilman Coughlin made a motion to request that the Highway Superintendent make the stop sign more visible and a T intersection sign be placed on Sisters Hill Road and Route 82, seconded by Joseph Norton.   Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

3. 2018 AGREEMENT TO SPEND TOWN HIGHWAY FUNDS: The following agreement with Dutchess County was approved on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, and signed by the three Board members present.  Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

[image: image1.emf]
3A. APPOINT DEPUTY HIGHWAY SUPT.: On the recommendation of Jim Myers, Chris Wilser was appointed Deputy Highway Superintendent on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.   Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

3B. APPOINT ALTERNATE DCO: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to appoint Richard Prentice as alternate DCO in case Diana Mackey was unable to fill her duties as DCO.  Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

3C. SCHEDULE ANNUAL APPROVAL OF BOOKS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to have the annual Approval of Books of the Building Inspector, the Town Justices and the Town Clerk to the Town Board on Thursday, February 8th, 2018.  Motion 
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carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

OTHER: The supervisor will be sending a letter to the Chair of the Draft Master Plan Review Committee, requesting that the members attend the February Board meeting on 2/8/18.


A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to commend Tax Collector Charles Hanlon for the extraordinary job he did with the pre-payment of taxes at the end of December.  Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  


The supervisor also announced that a countywide flood warning has been issued with the current weather conditions with severe icing expected due to an anticipated sharp temperature drop.

With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 7:45 PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

